
 
City Brewing Company, LLC 

925 South 3rd Street 
La Crosse, WI 54601 

Date: 9/24/2024 
To: Jared Greeno, 
 
I am pleased to write this letter to you about the compliance order that was given to City Brewery in April. At this 
time I believe we have met the compliance order requirements. Please see my responses below for the actions that 
were needed to be completed.  

1.) Force Main Repair – was completed by the 2nd week of Sept. 2024 and the plant is operating in normal 
condition.   

2.) Roof repairs to the reactor cover have been completed and we have added an H2S neutralizer called Zee 
Zyme Sulfa-Scav that is fed to 4 blowers that shoot a mist across the reactor roof. If any H2S finds its way 
out this product will neutralize it. We are also still working down two different paths of either putting in a 
new WWTP or installing a new floating cover. We will know the exact path before the end of 2024. 

3.) An H2S remediation report was provided and we have shown significant reduction in H2S generation. We 
added a product called Cal-Nitro in Aug. that is being fed into the system before the equalization tank. This 
product is consumed before the sulfates in the water thus resulting in less H2S generation. We have also 
added an additional product called Zee Zyme Bacilli-Solv which is bacteria that is put into the wastewater 
system before the equalization tanks. This product targets and consumes sulfates along with BOD and 
COD. This living product takes about 4 to 6 weeks to get fully established in the wastewater system. This 
product was put online Sept. 11th.  With the work that has been completed at this time I believe we have 
met this requirement. 

4.) For the H2S numerical limit we are working with the City WWTP team and will be reviewing the new 
permit in October. We have been meeting monthly and will continue to make sure that we will be able to 
meet the permit limits. 

The information provided should meet the requested actions. Please provide feedback on this once you have 
reviewed. If you need any clarity or any more information I will be happy to provide.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

Matthew Sweet 
Plant Manager 
City Brewery, LLC 
925 3rd Street 
La Crosse, WI 54601 
920-585-4598 
msweet@citybrewery.com 
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